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8th January 2021 
 
 
 
Dear parents, 
 
Staffing Changes 
 
I hope that you have settled into the New Year and that you all remain in good health. I 
wanted to take this opportunity to make you aware of a few staffing changes at school. 
 
I am delighted to welcome Miss Watts as my Assistant Head Teacher, Miss Watts has joined 
us from East Park Academy, which is an Ofsted outstanding school. She has vast experience 
as both a Year 6 teacher and also a senior leader. I believe her appointment to Woodthorne 
can only add real value to our school. 
 
I would like to remind you of the structure of senior leaders following the appointment of 
Miss Watts.  
 
Head Teacher – Mr T Hinkley 
Assistant Head Teacher – Miss S Watts 
Early Years and KS1 Phase Leader (years N, R, 1 and 2) – Miss L Swann 
KS2 Phase Leader (years 3, 4, 5 and 6)– Mr T Johnston 
 
Unfortunately, we said goodbye to Miss Richards in Year 2 at the end of December. She has 
moved to a school closer to her new home, I would like to thank Miss Richards for all of her 
work at Woodthorne and to wish her well for the future. In Year 2 we now have Mrs Kaur 
as support to Miss Arshad and Mrs Sodhi. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
Mr T Hinkley 
Head Teacher 
 

tel:01827213900
mailto:woodthorneprimaryschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk

